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Head Teacher News 

Autumn Term 2 

We are all extremely proud of our recent Ofsted inspection report and grading. I am sure you 

have all had a chance to have a look at this but for me a few of the most profound quotes 

are; 

·         Pupils thrive at Critchill Special School. 

·         The curriculum enables and supports each pupil to flourish and excel in their learning 

·         Through a highly bespoke curriculum, the school enables and supports pupils with 

special educational needs and/or disabilities (SEND) to be successful in preparing for the 

adult world. The school’s vision is shared by all staff. 

·         Students are enabled to be valued members of the community and are fully 

prepared to enjoy positive, fruitful lives as adults. 

·         The school’s approach to managing the behaviour of pupils is visionary. Through very 

strong relationships with staff, pupils are supported very well to develop strong social 

interactions. 

·         Pupils’ behaviour is strong and their attitudes to learning impeccable 

I know you will join me in congratulating all the students and staff at Critchill for the 

remarkable contribution they make to Critchill School. 

This term, Students learning is beginning to be shared with you on Evidence for Learning and 

you will be able to see their progress towards personalised learning intentions. If you need a 

reminder about how to access this please get in touch with the office. We value sharing 

these learning experiences with you and would welcome your comments and uploads of 

activities you do at home. 

It was pleasing to see the high quality enterprise products that students from across the 

school created for our Christmas Fair. I want to extend my thanks to everyone that came 

along and supported them as well as those who purchased raffle tickets.  

We end the term with many festivities including, the Christmas Lunch, a Christmas 

pantomime and hopefully another visit from Santa on Friday.  

I wish all our Critchill families a safe and enjoyable Christmas break and we look forward to 

welcoming the students back on 7th January 2025. 

Kind regards,  

Emma West 



 

Please click the link to find a copy of our recent OFSTED report 

OFSTED REPORT 

Upcoming Dates 

6th January – Inset Day 

7th January – Term 3 Starts 

8th January – Critchill Code 

28th January – PLIM Evening 

14th February – End of Term 3 

24TH February - INSET DAY  

25th February - Term 4 Starts  

https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/25/147126


School News 

 

1 - IT'S BEGINNING TO LOOK A LOT LIKE CHRISTMAS 

 

CHRISTMAS TREES  

We would like to say a very big thank you to a parent that very kindly donated 12 Christmas 

Trees to the school, one for each of the classrooms. Also a very big thank you to another 

parent who kindly purchased us 12 stands for the trees. 



Also a big Thank You to Mole Valley Farmers in Frome for donating us the Christmas Tree for 

the Hall.  Post 16 students had a lovely time decorating it. 

 

FREE KINDLING FOR SCHOOLS 

A very big thank you to The Scaff Shop who very kindly donated a pallet load of kindling for 

us to use for our Forest School . Some of this has been put to great use already. 

 

 

Christmas Fair 

On Tuesday 10th December we held the school Christmas Fair.  

An enormous thank you to all of the families and carers for attending this festive event and 

supporting our school. We were very proud of all the beautiful decorations and crafts made 

by pupils throughout the school.  

A big shout out to the catering team for the very popular mince pies and refreshments.  

We are delighted to be able to share that so far, pupils have raised a very impressive £331. A 

small number of items are still available for sale on Facebook. 

Friends of Critchill’s raffle raised £1200. Many thanks to them and to all of you who 

purchased raffle tickets and helped raise funds for our pupils. 



Enterprise projects such as the fair, encourage our learners to develop the following skills: 

• Team work 

• Money skills 

• Organising and planning 

• Awareness of a target audience  

• Taking risk 

• Creativity and innovation. 

Critchill Council will be given the responsibility of representing how this money will be spent, 

more news on this to come. 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Father Christmas Visit 

On Thursday 12th December we were very lucky to have a very special visit from Father 

Christmas. The children had a lovely time seeing him and those that wrote him letters have 

sent them on there way with him. 

A very Big Thank You to Frome Lions for organising this special treat for all the children. 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Christmas Jumper Day 

On Thursday 12th December the children were invited to take part in Christmas Jumper Day. 

It was so lovely to see them and staff take part. 

 



 

 

 



MFL - Canada Day  

On Friday 13th December the whole school took part in MFL day. The focus for this day was 

Canada. 

During the day there were lots of different learning activities for the children to take part in, 

along with trying different foods from the country. 

Pupils and staff were also invited to wear something red and white to represent the 

countries flag. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Class News 

 

2 - Finches Class 

This term Finches have been looking at Stone Age to Iron Age. We have been exploring how 

people in the past may have lived through our senses. What could they see? What did they 

eat? Where did they live? The children have really enjoyed it.  

 

3 - Starlings Class 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

This term Starlings have been learning about the theme "Stone Age to the Iron Age". We 

started off our theme by entering a cave and listening to the story of "Cave Baby". We have 

then explored digging for fossils, cave paintings, stone age shelters and the tools that were 



used. Can you imagine having to hunt for your food? I'm not sure I would want to live in the 

Stone Age. 

 

 



 

Wrens class had a visit from our local PCSOs. They engaged with a 'Stranger Danger' story 

and were able to explore the police van! All of Wrens showed great engagement and really 

enjoyed this visit. 

Critchill School Council 

 



 

Thank you to everyone who has already donated to the Fair Frome Food Bank.  Critchill 

Council are delighted with your generosity.  

Working  Futures (P16) 

Post 16 have had a fantastic time building up to Christmas. They designed Christmas 

decorations which they sold at the Christmas Fair, decorated their own tree, made Christmas 

cards, investigated statistics about mince pies and were treated to a fantastic pantomime. It 

has been an amazing first two terms and the P16 staff would like to say a huge well done to 

all the pupils. We wish everyone associated with Critchill School a Happy Christmas.  

 

The class also had a visit to Garston Veterinary Practice in Frome. The pupils learnt about the 

types of jobs the staff do, the range of animals they look after and the responsibilities of 

being a pet owner. We would like to thank the staff for making us feel very welcome and 

giving us such an interesting afternoon.  



 

 

 



 

 

 



Friends of Critchill School  

It’s been a busy term for Friends of Critchill.  

In October we held a Halloween event, which was great fun for the children and raised 

nearly £500. More recently, we organised the raffle, which was drawn at the Christmas Fayre, 

raising £1200.  

We have continued to fund equipment for the children, most recently purchasing a new 

games console for console club and a sensory tent for Bramblings class. We also put a lot of 

work into sourcing the Christmas trees and Christmas tree stands for each of the classrooms; 

a big thank you to the parent who came through with the Christmas trees and to the other 

parent who donated the Christmas tree stands.  

We will be sending home a festive treat for each child at the end of the term.  

The Friends of Critchill AGM was held on December 11th, and the new Chair, Sunny Curzon, 

was voted in. We’d like to give a big thank you to Jess Cullen, the outgoing Chair, for her hard 

work this year. We are still looking for a new Secretary to join the committee in the new year 

as the current Secretary is moving away.  

If you can help with this role, or with Friends of Critchill in general, please contact us 

through friendsofcritchill@gmail.com.   

Thank you to everybody who has pitched-in to help at events this year and to everybody 

who has donated, whether their time or money. 

Other Information  

Carpark 

Thank you all for your continued support in keeping the car park a safe place for students. 

We will lessen staff presence in January and hope that car park users can be vigilant and only 

enter the car park when there is an adequate space. 

Just a reminder that entry to the car park in the afternoons is at 3.10pm. The hydro pool car 

park can be used in the morning drop off, but not during the afternoon. Also please keep 

engines off once parked.  

Uniform and equipment 

Please can we ask that students are dressed in full school uniform and have adequate wet 

weather clothing to support outdoor learning. Primary aged students can come dressed in 

PE kit on their PE days. Please ask class teachers if you need a reminder of your childs days 

for swimming/hydrotherapy/PE/ forest school etc where they will need additional 

clothes/equipment. 

mailto:friendsofcritchill@gmail.com


 

Wise Up Workshop Information  

Please find the email address for information regarding Wise Up Workshops that are being 

held through out the next few months. 

www.somersetparentcarerforum.org.uk 

Please contact Hayley Cobb if you would like any further information.  

Safeguarding 

Safeguarding 

We recently shared some information about a game that is causing distress to users. For 

those students that it is appropriate, please talk with your child, ensuring their safety online 

and reassure them that reporting and talking to a trusted adult is always the best thing to do. 

Below is a link, with resources to support parents in having open conversations about online 

safety.   https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-

safety/    

Family Information  

SCHOOL MEALS 

School meals are now available to book on Parent Pay for after the Christmas Break. Please 

make sure these are booked by Thursday 2nd January ready for the start of term on Tuesday 

7th January.  

 

4 - Headlice 

We have seen an increase in cases of head lice in school. It is important to check your child’s 

hair for head lice.  

https://www.somersetparentcarerforum.org.uk/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/


The best technique is to use a head lice comb when the hair is wet, leaving in conditioner 

and combing the hair in sections. When the hair is wet, head lice cannot move so they are 

easier to comb out. Please note that they do not jump or fly, you can only catch head lice 

from head to head contact.If you find head lice, you should:Treat appropriately: the wet 

combing technique eradicates the lice and eggs. This should be done every 3 to 4 days over a 

2-week period to break the life cycle. If you require further information please have a look at 

the following website: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/Children who 

become clear of head lice can be re-infected at school. You can help to tackle this by 

following good prevention, by being vigilant to spot any new infections or re-infections and 

by seeking prompt treatment if you find any head lice. Head lice are best prevented and 

controlled by regular wet combing, and keeping long hair tied up.  

Thank you for your help in this matter. 

Nut Free 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A reminder we are a nut free school. We are asking that you do not send any food or drink 

into school that contains nuts. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


Whats on in the local area 
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